## New Zealand Deerstalkers' Association Incorporated



Level 1, 45 – 51 Rugby Street, Mount Cook, Wellington 6021 PO Box 6514, Marion Square, Wellington 6141 Phone: 04 801 7367 | Fax: 04 801 7368 Email: deerstalkers@paradise.net.nz www.deerstalkers.org.nz

27 January 2010

The Hon Kate Wilkinson Minister of Conservation

By email to: k.wilkinson@ministers.govt.nz

And by post to: Parliament Office Private Bag 1888 Parliament Buildings Wellington 6160

25 November 2010

Regarding: Decision on the report of the Game Animal Council Establishment Committee.

Dear Kate

I am writing at the behest of our national executive, and on the insistence of some of our members.

NZDA was pleased to endorse the release of the establishment committee report, proposing a model for a game animal council, which you released in late June this year. We understood from advice received at that time that you were likely to respond to that report within sixty working days, ie three months. This advice came directly from establishment committee members.

NZDA is anxious to draw your attention to the fact that this period has now elapsed by a further two months. We observe that many of our members are putting pressure on us at the national executive level, to provide some answers about this process.

We of course, can do no more than refer them to the process of deliberation you are now undertaking.

It is fair to say we at NZDA are finding the length of time being taken to arrive even at a preliminary decision, increasingly difficult.

Hunter expectations of this process have been high from its outset, especially after your own very positive address at our 2010 annual conference when you stated that 'I expect the Government will be in a position to announce its formal response by September.'

I would greatly appreciate your advice as to:

- Whether you are any closer to being able to release a decision or decisions on this report;
- Whether you have a time-line in mind for reporting your decision(s) to The House, and to stakeholders like ourselves;
- Whether NZDA can engage with you further or if it can provide any further advice or assistance, on behalf of its membership.

Please feel free to ring me to discuss this letter and any questions you have.

We look forward to a resolution of this matter by your delivery of decisions and reports to the House of Representatives.

NZDA looks forward to supporting the Game Animal Council proposal and its much anticipated establishment in 2011.

Yours sincerely

Alec McIver
National president